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DECR chairman greets 22nd International Symposium

on Orthodox Spirituality in Bose

On September 3, 2014, the 2™ International Symposium on Orthodox Spirituality began its work in the
Catholic monastic community of Bose under the theme “Blessed are peacemakers”. It is attended by
prominent representatives of Local Orthodox Churches, the Roman Catholic Church and Protestant

communities.

With a blessing of His Holiness Patriarch Kirill of Moscow and All Russia, the delegation of the
Russian Orthodox Churches is headed by Bishop Clement of Krasnoslobodsk and Temnikov. It
includes Hegumen Arseny (Sokolov), representative of Patriarch of Moscow and All Russia to
Patriarch of Antioch, and Rev. Alexy Dikarev, Moscow Patriarchate’s department for external church

relations.

The DECR chairman, Metropolitan Hilarion of Volokolamsk, sent the following message of greetings to
the organizers and participants of the symposium:

Reverend and Honourable Father Bianchi,

Esteemed Organizers and Participants of the Symposium:

On behalf of His Holiness Patriarch Kirill of Moscow and All Russia, | would like to wholeheartedly greet
the participants in the 22" International Symposium on Orthodox Spirituality organized by the Monastic
Community of Bose on the theme “Blessed are peacemakers”.

Peacemaking belongs to the very essence of Christian message and in all times the Church of Christ
has believed it to be her duty to bring to people the word of peace and love. Metropolitan Platon of
Moscow, an outstanding hierarch of the Russian Church (1737-1812), said in one of his sermons:
“Peace be to you! O the sweetest word! O the nicest word! O the precious union of the human race and
the foundation of its wellbeing! Without it no good thing can either exist or assert itself. Where there is no
peace, there is nothing good, only confusion. That is why the Church believes it necessary in all her
prayers and actions”.



The problem of achieving a lasting peace between religions, countries and peoples has always
occupied an important place in the service of Churches and in inter-Christian dialogue. However, the
hard time of military conflicts that we are experiencing in the Middle East, Ukraine, Afghanistan, Iraq
and other countries makes ever more urgent our common task to search for Christians ways for
stopping war which brings enmity, death and destruction. As His Holiness Patriarch Kirill reminds us, “in
an intestine strife there is no winner or political gain that can be more precious than a human life” (From
the Message to the Plenitude of the Russian Orthodox Church, 17 June 2014). The supreme authority of
the Russian Church is tirelessly calling for peace, mutual forgiveness and search for compromise,
exerting practical efforts to help those who suffer and to establish cooperation with all people of good
will who sincerely wish peace.

| hope that this Symposium will help make people more keenly and deeply aware of the need to work
hard to achieve the blessed day when Mercy and truth are met together; righteousness and peace
have kissed each other (Ps. 85:10). May the peace of the Lord be with you all!

With love in the Lord,
Metropolitan Hilarion of Volokolamsk
Chairman of the Department for External Church Relations

Moscow Patriarchate
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